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St. John's Scholarships Awarded
On Graduation Sunday, June 9, seven deserving young adults were awarded $1,000 scholarships from
the Walter Stier's Education Assistance Fund. They not only had very high grades on their high school
transcripts but have contributed to their church and community by sharing their talents. The St.
John's Scholarship Committee congratulates the following recipients and wishes them God's blessings
as they further their education:

Caitlin Hill Brittani Gonzales
Allison Kraft Boris Mewborn
Nikki Meaney Jessica Strong
Reid Moore

Boris Mewborn and Jessica Strong also received $1,000 scholarships from the Wen Ke Yang Science
Scholarship Fund that is provided in memory of Dr. Arthur Yang's mother, for the study of math or
science. Students who receive these funds must have very high academic marks. We congratulate
them for their hard work and dedication.



Pastor Staff Parish Relations (PSPR) Committee

Welcome to Reverend Paula Werner and Family!
The PSPR Committee is so very excited to finally have Pastor Paula, husband Roy and granddaughters
Tesa and Tenchoe with us. We look forward to worshiping with them and to having them as members of
St. John's Family!

There has been a lot of planning and hard work completed over the past several months to insure that
everything was in order for Paula's arrival. PSPR would like to thank Terry Donald and the Trustees for
significant updates that were made to the parsonage including new paint in the kitchen, hall bathroom,
downstairs, bedroom closets, den and garage. New carpeting was installed in the den and all carpet was
steam cleaned. An electrician completed installation of a fan/light in the den, new attic fans, a pro-
grammable thermostat, new under-cabinet lights in kitchen and new smoke/CO2 detectors. All appli-
ances were serviced. ASP also built new concrete steps leading to the front porch. St. John's has
much to be proud of in our parsonage - thanks to all of you who helped with these improvements!

PSPR would like to thank the United Methodist Women for providing meals for the Werner family dur-
ing the week of their move-in to the parsonage. We would also like to thank all who were involved in
preparations for the picnic reception on Paula's first Sunday.

Youth Director at St. John's
As reported in the last Chimes, our Youth Director J.R. Stratton has left St. John's to follow his wife
Laura who recently graduated from Wesley Seminary and has been assigned a charge in Luray, Vir-
ginia. We have posted job requisitions in numerous locations including the websites for St. John's, the
Alexandria District UMC, the Virginia Conference UMC, the NOVA Network of Christian Education,
Fairfax Young Life and multiple Facebook sites. To date, we have had few applications for the posi-
tion. The Committee is actively soliciting candidates via numerous avenues and will continue to do so
over the summer. We encourage all members of the St. John's community to prayerfully consider any
family members, friends or acquaintances who might be viable candidates and contact the PSPR via e-
mail at psprc@saint johnsumc.org <mailto:psprc@saintjohnsumc.org> or contact Tip Holcombe at (703)
622-8805.

A copy of the full job description can be found at the St. John's web site at www.saintjohnsumc.org . A
synopsis of the requisition is as follows:

Youth Director - St. John's UMC, 5312 Backlick Road, Springfield, VA 22151, seeks a part time Youth
Director to plan, execute and promote youth ministry programs and activities. Responsible for: 1) Plan-
ning activities to engage and encourage youth to grow in their faith. Building meaningful Christ-
centered relationships with the youth and serving as a role model; 2) Developing plans to include as
many people as possible in youth ministry activities. Encourage and engage adults within the Church to
participate in planning, supporting and executing programs and activities for youth ministries; 3) Com-
municating to our church family and the local community to engage as many young people as possible in
youth activities. Use the St. John's website, weekly bulletin, monthly Chimes newsletter and social me-
dia to promote youth activities and programs: 4) Collaborate with the Pastor, the Music Minister, Sun-
day school teachers, the ASP director and other outreach ministry coordinators that will work with the
youth; 5) Utilizing strong interpersonal skills and effective verbal and written communication

skills to promote youth ministries.
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A Note from our Pastor

Looking Forward to Getting to Know You

Hospitality was a key virtue during Biblical times. That's understandable. It was a life or death
matter. For a stranger or alien who was crossing the Middle Eastern desert, water was difficult to find,
food rations could run out. There were threats from criminals as well as wild animals.  Being able to
count on receiving water, food, a welcome reception - these were gifts of ancient, Biblical hospitality.
These acts of hospitality were literally life-saving.

Today, 2013, in Springfield, Virginia, the need for the kind of hospitality that I've described
from ancient times is no longer needed. A different hospitality is still important and treasured.

YOU - the community of faith of St. John's United Methodist Church -know and practice RADI-
CAL HOSPITALITY! VYou're exceptional in your graciousness. Our family has been the recipient of
your kindness. Thank youl

Although our family (Roy, Tenchoe and Tesa and me) have not yet moved into the parsonage, nor
have I yet assumed my pastoral responsibilities, YOU have been offering such a friendly welcome to our
family.

Thank you, thank you, thank you, thank youl

The cards and personal notes that have arrived, ahead of our move, have made each of us al-
ready feel a part of St. John's. Thank youl

The hard physical work and the organizing of the parsonage prior to our arrival are so very much
appreciated. Thank youl

Roy, Tenchoe, Tesa and I are looking forward to meeting each of you. We anticipate serving
with you - nurturing one another in our faith and reaching out in love and service to others in need.

Blessings,

Pastor Paula



News Around the Church

“Important-The Chimes”

Articles for the September issue of The Chimes
are due into the church office by
Friday, August 23, 2013
This is an important issue as many church
activities begin in early September

Prayer Ministry
Foucus: New Friends
Question: Will you reach out to Pastor Paula and
her family?

St. JOHN'S UMC BLOOD DRIVE
DRIVE *SAVE THE DATE: SUNDAY, SEP-
TEMBER 22*
Circle the Hours - 8am - 12 noon
It only takes a drop to get a unit of blood flow-
ing. The entire process from check-in, health
questionnaire, vitals, donation and snack time
should take about an hour.
If you've given before ---Thank you! If you can
no longer donate - thank you for past donations.
If you'd like to join our team of "LIFE SAVERS"
- please join us on Sunday, September 22. Ages
17 to ageless (16, with parental permission form,
and must weigh at least 110 Ibs).
Sign-up sheets in Narthex and /or Donaldson
Hall. Bring a friend!
SOMEONE NEEDS A LITTLE OF YOUR BLOOD
A LOTI Please sign up or call Judy Bennett at
703-425-7636 for more information or details.

New Mailing Address
J.R. & Laura Stratton
4614 US Hwy 340 North
Luray, VA 22835

Play Ball!
Saturday, July 20 will be St. John's Day
at Nationals Park. Join the fun as the
Washington Nationals take on the Los Angeles
Dodgers at 7:05 PM. Tickets are $24 each and
order forms are available in Donaldson Hall or on
the St. John's Homepage. In order to take ad-
vantage of group rates, completed order forms
and payment are due no later than July
13. Additional information and instructions are
contained on the order form. This event is open
to all and is sponsored by United Methodist Men.

% St. John's Preschool
519_‘,4 St. John's CECE (preschool) is currently

accepting registrations for our
2013/2014 school year. Our classes are made up
of children reaching the ages of 2, 3, and 4 by
September 30th of the school year. If you need
further information, please call the preschool of-
fice (703-256-7748) and someone will be in touch
with you as soon as possible.

Blood Pressure Check
Summer Schedule for Blood Pressure Monitor-
ing: July 28 and August 25. We hope you can
make time to let us help you in this way. Zimmie
Goings
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2013 St. John's Music Camp Wednesday, June 19 19 children attended the first day of 2013
St. John's Music Camp. Ms. Allison Kraft led the singing class teaching the children to sing "Echo Caro
and "Angels Watching Over Me". Everyone enjoyed Mr. Jamey Turner's Glass Harp performance and
had a wonderful time playing various "gadgets” to make musical sound.
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Ms. Alice Real taught "Creative Movement”. All children started to create a song with Orff instru-
ments for their Sunday performance. 24 children attended the 2" day of music camp.

Friday, June 21
The weather was so pleasant considering that it is the first day of summer. All camp students contin-
ued with enthusiastic learning. They loved singing "Angels Watching Over Me" and learning various

handbell techniques.
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Saturday, June 22 All teachers led camp students to do rehearsals for the performance on Sunday,
June 23. Volunteer helpers Aaron Listopad, Hannah Listopad, and Katie Pacak also performed on their
musical instruments to demonstrate musical techniques for the camp students.
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On Sunday, June 23 all camp students performed a wonderful program in the worship service. Congre-
gation enjoyed the various sound from different handbell techniques played by the students. Children's
singing was beautiful. Everyone in the worship service was impressed by the performance the kids
learned and prepared in just couple days.

Many thanks to three excellent teachers: Ms. Rebecca Caldwell (music teacher at Dogwood Elementary
School in Reston, VA), Ms. Alice Real (music teacher at Crestwood Elementary School in Springfield,
VA), and Ms. Allison Kraft (St. John's member and a voice major student at George Mason University)
for sharing their talents and giving the children inspirational instruction in this music camp week. The
music camp won't be successful without great volunteer helpers. Handchime choir member Mrs. Ming
Cribbs, and youth choir members Hannah Listopad, Aaron Listopad, and Katie Pacak did an excellent job
helping out in the music camp. We also need to say "Thank You" to Mr. and Mrs. Jim and Margo Robin-
son for greeting the music camp students and parents each morning and helping out with many other
things. Our plans for the 2014 music camp will invite more children to attend.
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Summertime - Life is Easier with God

Faith is the bucket of power lowered by the rope of prayer into the well of God's abundance. What we
bring up depends upon what we let down. We have every encouragement to use a big bucket.  Virginia
Whitman

“Summertime, and the livin' is easy..." at least that's the way the song goes. Summer has lots of easy
excitement for splashing at poolside, hamburgers and hotdogs on the grill, and cheering your favorite
baseball team. Yet, it doesn't need to be full of excitement - some of the best parts of summer are in
the quiet contemplation that comes in the morning with a walk on the beach, watching fireflies flit
across the lawn, or gazing at the sunset on a golden hazy evening. These are some of the best times
for quiet meditation with God.

"Do you read your Bible? Excellent. Knowing God's Word is essential to our growth; it is true knowl-
edge. As we study and learn the truth of Scripture, our passion for him will be strong.

Do you attend a good church? ("Yes! St. John's!). Wonderful. Sermons that point us closer to God
help deepen our relationship with him, and spending time with other believers strengthens our faith.
There is more to the Christian life, through. Being alone with Jesus, whether in direct prayer or qui-
etly listening - privately, away from the noise and clatter of this world - is essential to the Christian
life. In these solitary moments, we praise him, thank him, confess to him, and tell him we love him....
When no one else is watching.

Close the door.. step outside for a stroll... turn off the cell phone, and be alone with our Lord. Hide
his Word in your heart, then return it to him with joy." (from Everyday with Jesus, ©® 2011 by Worthy
Publishing)

Summer Sunday School at St. John's UMC
Sunday School for children (9:15 - 10:15 AM) is suspended during the summer months, but will re-
sume again after Labor Day.

Adults Bible Studies: Life Applications (led by Suzanne Dorick) and Adult Faithweavers (led by Rae
Winstead) is suspended for the summer months. “In the Book" (Bob Winstead, the Parlor) and "Old and
New Testament” (Rusty Grimsley, Room S-9) will continue through summer.

Thursdays with June Aylor: Adult Bible Study with June Aylor will continue on Thursday mornings,
10:30 AM - 12 Noon in the church library. They will meet in June and August (not July). All are wel-
comel

Children's Worship (10:30 - 11:30 AM) will continue through the summer. A volunteer sign-up sheet
is located in the church office. The lessons are easy, with little preparation, and lots of fun!



Cont'd Christian Education

Vacation Bible School -- July 15-19

St. John's VBS will be held July 15-19, 9 AM - Noon. “Everywhere Fun Fair: Where God's World Comes
Together," is a program that emphasizes showing God's love for our neighbors. Using an international
theme, children will learn about 5 countries: Japan, Zimbabwe, United Kingdom, Australia and Mexico.
In addition to the daily country focus, the children will visit stations that feature music, crafts, games
and snacks; also, the popular Bible Storyteller with stories from the Old and New Testament; and a
mission focus.

The VBS has several needs - can you help?

Snacks. A sign-up sheet of snack items (or monetary donations made payable to "St. John's UMC"
note VBS) is available in Donaldson Hall.

Country Artifacts. We need items from the following countries for display (not to be touched) -
Japan, Zimbabwe/Africa, United Kingdom, Australia, and Mexico. Please contact Brenda in the
church office - 703-256-6655 ext 101.

Decorating Team. A big part of the “magic” in VBS are the decorations. We will decorate for VBS
the week of July 8. VBS provides a great opportunity to unleash your creativityl A sign-up
sheet is located in Donaldson Hall.

Volunteer Guides. Adult and Teen volunteers are needed. The children move in small groups from
station-to-station every 20 minutes. The volunteer leaders guide the children to each station.
A sign-up sheet for Volunteers is in Donaldson Hall. An orientation meeting for Adult/Teen
volunteers is scheduled for July 10 at 7 PM.

Celebration Sunday - July 21. We will celebrate VBS families on Sunday, July 21. Following
Worship, there will be a church-wide meal and fellowship in Donaldson Hall. Volunteers are
needed for the Celebration Lunch. A sign-up sheet is in Donaldson Hall.




C 2013 ASP UPDATE

St John's 2013 ASP teams are in the final weeks of preparation for our depar-
ture date of July 21°" to Dickenson County, VA. We are not only looking forward to finding out what
the Lord has planned for us during our week of service...we are also excited to see how the Holy Spirit
moves in us and in the hearts of the people we will meet on our trip.

We have been fine tuning our tool and trade skills with the help of ASP leaders, "Smitty” Smith, Dale
Wilson, Rick Garrison and Joe Listopad. They led the teams in the final work projects of laying a con-
crete step at the parsonage and enclosing the fireplace in the Rally Room. Both jobs were new experi-
ences for our teams. It was exciting to see our youth and adults get involved in projects they might
normally not have done had it not been for ASP. And what a wonderful way to practice our skills while
beautifying our church and at the same timell

On a beautiful sunny day in June, ASP held their 3™ and final fundraiser for the year. The annual ASP
car wash raised $726.50. We were thrilled with the overwhelming response we got from our church
family and members of the community. Everyone's heartfelt praise for our mission was clearly re-
flected in their generosity!

In addition, all ASP volunteers have sent out our individual sponsor letters to friends and family and we
are already starting to reap the benefits of these letters.

God has truly blessed us once again with a strong outpouring of love and support from our friends and
families. However, if you still wish to support our mission trip by making a donation to help to cover the
cost of this week of service, please know that your donations are very much appreciated. If you are
able to help, please make your check payable to St. John's UMC, and in the memo section write "ASP
2013" to ensure proper credit. You can mail your check to St. John's or put it in the offertory plate on
any Sunday. Just as important as financial support, is prayer. Please partner with us in this ministry by
praying for our ASP families, our safety in a successful mission and pray that our words and actions may
be powerful and effective in bringing glory to our Lord.

Moving into July we will have our "ASP Dedication Service" on Sunday, July 14™ where we will present
your 2013 ASP teams in their colorful t-shirts. ASP volunteers will meet our "Angels of Prayer” from
the Prayer Ministry committee and will prepare to set out on the 21°" of July knowing that all of our
volunteers, ASP staff and families will be well covered in prayer while we are on our mission trip. We
will depart early Sunday morning for Dickenson County where Sandlick Elementary School will be our
“home away from home" until Saturday, July 27™.



After our week of service, we will head home to the "feast of feasts” waiting for us in New Market, VA.
Our work week is filled with emotion, joy and hard work. The magnificence that awaits us in New Mar-
ket is just one of our rewards. We thankfully are blessed with Audra & Len Poling and Debbie & Jerry
Ashby, Tina Nugyen & others that know how much we've missed our “home cooked” meals. This closure
to the week at the Poling's Palace is filled with good friends, great food, games (for those who have the
energy) and plenty of relaxation while enjoying the breathtaking beauty of God's country surrounding us
at the "Palace”. We are grateful for all the work and love that goes into preparing for our return.
Many of our volunteers have said that the anticipation of this meal is what helps get them through the
week.

St. John's can rest assured that you will be well represented by these enthusiastic servants of Christ!
The youth and adults that are participating this summer have the faith and the passion to complete this
work and to complete it joyfully. We feel incredibly honored and blessed that God has included us in
His plans for Central Appalachia this summer.

Thank you and God bless you from your 2013 “Radical Reversal” ASP Teamsl!

Team DOG The 180's St. John's Soldiers The Radical 7
Susan Brammell Dee Dee Fox Jay Fox Angie Garrison
Scott Pratt Mike Jennings Dale Wilson Patti Parker

Rick Garrison Kathy Paulk Dale Wurzer Joe Listopad
James Ashby Jordan Fox Aimee Jennings Ryan Gaffner
Sheryl Fox Hannah Listopad Aaron Listopad Brittani Gonzalez
Mitchell Meaney Nikki Meaney Devin Moore Reid Moore
Katie Pacak Tyler Pacak Kelly Pratt Melissa Pratt

& last but certainly not least.....our Fantastic Floater:

CHILLER
"Smitty Smith"



FV Cireihc United Methodist Women

WELCOME!

St. John's has a new pastor in the pulpit and a new family in the parsonage. The Reverend Paula Werner
and her family have arrived; and we, the members of St. John's United Methodist Women, warmly wel-
come them into our church family. We are excited about Pastor Paula’s appointment to minister fo St.
John's, and look forward to getting acquainted with her, her husband Roy, and two granddaughters,
Tesa and Tenchoe. We offer our love and support, as they transition into the St. John's community of
faith and become active members of our congregation.
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YOUNG WOMEN'S EVENT

If you are between the ages of 18 and 35, the upcoming Young Women's Event on September 20-21,
is for you! The topic for the two-day retreat is "If You Want to Make God Laugh, Tell Him Your Plans.
“The Virginia Conference United Methodist Women is hosting this event at Blackstone Conference and
Retreat Center in Blackstone, VA. It starts on Friday evening at 7:00 p.m., and closes on Saturday af-
ternoon at 4:00 p.m.

The St. John's UMW is offering scholarships (to cover the cost of your registration, room and meals)
to the young women of the church (you do not have to be a member of the UMW to apply). Registration
deadline is September 13.. Please contact Marty Bickford (martyb@martfour.com) or Vicki Holcombe
(tipvicl@cox.net) for more details if you're interested in attending this fun event.
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CONGRATULATIONS!

On June 9, 2013, Graduation Sunday, the St. John's UMW was proud to present a Gerry Daggett Schol-
arship for Women to each of the following young ladies, who will be attending local colleges this Fall:
Brittani Gonzales, Megan Guglielmo and Jessica Strong.

The story behind the Gerry Daggett Scholarship for Women goes like this: The UMW at St. John's
was very fortunate to receive, in 2004 and 2009 respectively, monies in the form of a $1,000 donation
to establish a scholarship, and a generous bequest from the estate of Gerry Daggett, a former member.
The UMW's Executive Board decided to add a major portion of the bequest to the scholarship fund in
existence, and the St. John's UMW Fund was renamed the "Gerry Daggett Scholarship for Women."
And so, since the scholarship fund was originally created, it has provided financial assistance to the
women of St. John's, 17 years of age and older, to help them get an education at an accredited institu-
tion of higher learning. Currently, the scholarship fund is subsidized only by donations from members
and friends, and proceeds from fund-raising projects. If you would like information on how to apply for
a scholarship, please e-mail Marty Bickford at martyb@martfour.com.
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SAVE THE DATES
The Alexandria District Spiritual Life Event will be held at Sudley United Methodist Church, Manassas,
VA, on Saturday, September 14, from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. Details to follow at a later date.

St. John's UMW Harvest Banquet General Meeting will be held in Donaldson Hall on October 22. All
women of the congregation are cordially invited to attend this event that we look forward to every
year, when we are served a delicious meal prepared by the UM Men. Reed/Wohlford and Lowery circles
are responsible for setting up this event. More information to come.



Birthdays& - Birthdays and Anniversaries

Annivefsaries

July Birthdays
Shirley Verdi
Tom Barry, Heather Chicarella
Polly Cranford
Jordan Fox, Robert Hill
Michael Mahn, Michael Wurzer
Don Ace, Daniel Bennett, Ryan Walsh
Heather Brammell
Jerry Ashby
Connie Lamb
Dale King, T.J. Lamon
Catherine Gray
Terry Donald, Jennifer Cooper, Dave Manthey
Adriana Parker, Betty Wilson
Damian Bardoni, Janis Sidener,
Patsy Simpson
18 Margaret Marsh
19 Tena Crandall
20 Bill Burrough
21 Scott Anderson, Abagail Reynolds,
22 Chris Brasse, Jennifer Griese, Eric Hickey,
Charles Robertson
23 Corinne Griffing
25 Jim Leamon, Jordon Perlish, Susan Ray,
26 Debbie Mott
27 Mikayla Bartos, Jason Blaine, Alexis Layne
28 Heather Serino
29 Thomas Anderson, Susan Chadwick
30 Amanda Kelsheimer
31 T.J. Gray
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July Anniversaries
Jay & Dee Dee Fox
Bryan & Kimberly Strong, Ed & Donna Gibson
Rick & Angie Garrison
Mike & Cathy Quigley
Dee & Nick Dodd
16 Jennifer & Brian Herget
17 Kerby & Meredith Houff
21 Gordon & Dollie Hankinson
23 Rusty & Debbie 6rimsley
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17
19
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21

22
23
24
25
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28
30

August Birthdays
Martha Andrews, Charlotte Wyatt
Tyler Pacak
Ken Davis
Tina Lamon
Nancy Steinbuechler
Donna Gibson
Bert Wood
Pat Berry, Robin Eike, Claire Griese,
Olivia Rehberger
Rusty Grimsley
Connie Ward
Margaret Crowley, Ava Greeney
Sara Burgess, Maggie Eike, Judy Jenkins,
Amy Saunders, Jeff Stanton,
Matt Stratton
Ellen Gray, Deborah Kauffman
Angie Garrison, Barbara Murray,
Riley Kunstel
Anna Czaplicki, Harlin Matkins
Jack Griese, Ashlie Williams
Gordon Hankinson, Katie Suchfield
Roger Mott, Carol Pratt
Sarah Czaplicki, Mina Eggerton
Jeffrey Zink
Dee Dee Fox, Alyson Smith
Sue Rossiter
Jay Fox, Beth Kunstel, Frank O'Lenick

August Anniversaries

7 Tom & Margie Gibbons

11 Raymond & Ming Cribbs

13 Pertrell & Sara Burgess

14 Bert & Carol Wood

18 Tom & Anne Moore

19 Shelly & Jake Bailey

24 Alan & Pat Berry, Bill & Lillie Fairchild
26 Brian & Beth Orth

31 Jim & Eileen Leamon
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